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Edvard Grieg Lodge 657 District 5

Cincinnati-Dayton, Ohio

The First Lodge in Ohio

Sons, Daughters and Friends of Norway

April 2007
President’s Message

       Sons of Norway Mission Statement

   "The Mission of the Sons of Norway is to promote and preserve the Heritage and Culture of Norway, and to provide quality insurance and financial products to its members." 

   This past Saturday several of us had the opportunity to have two of our District Officers here to give a leadership workshop. Burt Bittner (Indianapolis) our Zone Director, and Gil Bergsrud (Wisconsin) the Vice President of District 5 presented a great deal of information about the workings of Sons of Norway, the mission statement, as well as officer and committee responsibilities, and the various levels of Sons of Norway which start with the individual Lodges and goes to the International Lodge and its board.  We as members and as delegates to the District meetings do not have to have insurance with S of N, however, to go on to the International level it is required. 
   The International Goals:

1. Achieve net membership growth between July 31, 2006 and December 31, 2007

2. Have active Membership Committees in at least 70% of our Lodges.

3. Complete the second leadership workshop in all Districts, evaluate results and formulate plans for follow-up.

4. Grow membership of the 40-55 year olds. 

5. Expand participation in insurance programs
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At the April meeting, current President Nelda Chandler presents past President Karl Flem with a small token of appreciation. Karl is holding a picture of the “family farm” on Flemsøya. Picture by editor.
   The District goals were the same.

There is a contest for membership--every Lodge that has a 5% increase in paid membership between the dates stated above will be entered into a drawing for a $400.00 grant from the District. 

   Burt presented our lodge with a certificate for a 3% increase was accompanied by a $50.00 check. We are still in the running for the contest however, since it is not over until December. 

   For our Lodge we need to review our bylaws, policies, and we need appoint both Youth and Cultural Chairs. We received information on a packet that comes monthly with activities for the youth which has great ideas. The Cultural Chair would work with the Program Chair for meeting planning and special events. If anyone is interested in either of these positions or the ad hoc committee to review the bylaws and policies please contact me by phone or email (or you can also use the US Postal service).   

   I know it seems early but we have started our planning for Julefest. Carol Stone, Carol Luiso and Nina Downs will chair the event.  We are checking on locations, as well as last years’ wonderful church.  We are looking for items for the market. There will be a catalog out at the next several meetings, please look at it and write down items you would buy or you think would sell well. We need to get the order in early so we get the item we want. Last year many items were not available or backordered and did not arrive in time.  We of course will have the food items as we did last year, those yummy cookies and lefsa. If you have any ideas for the event please contact either one of the chairs or me, we will take all suggestions. If you are willing to be on a committee please let us know, decorations, food, program, kids activities, bakers of cookies, market and of course clean up.  

   The board and I are looking forward to a great year. The more who participate the greater the year will be for all. Let us know what you can do for the Lodge and what we can do for you.  

 

Nelda Chandler

neldaandelma@earthlink.net
April Meeting

   Auctioneer extraordinaire Glen Mikaloff and his lovely assistant Susie, host our Third Annual White Elephant Auction on Saturday April 21, 2007 at 5:00 in their home at 7472 Stone Ridge Drive, Springboro, Ohio 45066. The evening begins with dinner at 5:00. The main dish will be provided, but please bring a side dish or dessert to share. Also, bring your unwanted treasures, the tackier- the better! And most importantly, bring your wallet as this is a FUNdraiser event for our Lodge. This is an event you will not want to miss! Call Nina Downs with any questions at 513.561.1759 or email her at ninatdowns@fuse.net, or Susie at 937.748.8121 . 

May Meeting 

   Syttende Mai Celebration on Thursday May 17, 2007 at 6:00 at the home of Kari Poe, 579 Belle Meade Farm Drive, Loveland, Ohio 45140. This year we will have a Children’s Hour starting the celebration with games and fun for children of all ages! The "Barnefest will start at 5:00 and end with a 17 Mai Parade. Wear your bunads or festdrakts and please bring a dish to share on this special day. RSVP to Kari Poe at 513.697.7142, or Nina Downs at 513.561.1759. 
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Who is this two year old girl? Unless you have inside information, the first correct “guesser” will get a Norwegian candy bar. Two hints: She is two years old no longer. She is also a member of our lodge.

Email: PerFlem@rectomolded.com

Membership Notes
 

    We welcome new lodge member Alex Culpepper.  Alex is the son of Charlotte Ellingson, who joined the lodge last fall.  Hopefully, Alex and Charlotte will attend our lodge meetings together, since they both live in Tipp City, Ohio.
    In case you have missed the note from International President, Ted Fosberg, in the Viking magazine, the yearly dues for Sons of Norway have been raised by $3.00.  If you need to change your address, please do so when you send in your dues.  
    Remember, that there is a membership contest going on this year.  When you recommend someone for membership in Sons of Norway your name will be entered into the drawing for a trip to Norway.  The person that you recruit must be a full dues paying member.
    Our membership is 104 members and 10 heritage members.
    If you have any questions on membership, please contact Esther.
Norwegian flag to fly over Statehouse
 

    On Friday, May 18th at noon, the Norwegian flag will be raised at the Statehouse in Columbus for the weekend.  This is a coming together of people from different heritage groups.  Last year we had, besides members of our lodge, members of the Scandinavian Club of Columbus, Sons of Norway members from the Arctic Circle lodge in Akron/Canton and a couple of Vikings.
    After the flag is raised, and we all take a turn cranking it up the flagpole, then we all go to lunch together.
    If you are free on May 18th, and would like to join us for this special event, contact Esther so we 
can arrange a carpool and/or caravan to Columbus.
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Member’s at the skating party. From left top: Megan and Carol Luiso, Dick, Beth and Kari Monson. Hannah Timo. From left front: Nina and Benjamin Downes, Carol Stone, Siri Tomo
From Burt Bittner, District Representative
    Hei!

    Unge Venner membership (teens and young adults, ages 16 to 23) is a way to build your membership and create interest for the future of Sons of Norway. Membership for children, grandchildren, or great-grandchildren of a current adult member, is FREE! 
   Unge Venner's have the same rights and privileges as adult members (i.e. vote, hold office, etc.), but do not receive a Viking magazine. If a Viking magazine is desired, when the member is not living with the adult member, and can read theirs, payment of $4.00 will provide a subscription (I personally recommend this). Unge Venner's count towards your Lodge membership totals, for growth, number of convention delegates, etc.

   Utilize the current Membership Application for registering new members. Show " 0 " for Total Dues, unless $4.00 for the Viking (I suggest writing in "Viking desired)". In Section B, #9, change "Spouse's" to either parent, grandparent, great-grandparent, their name and membership number.
   Not only will aggressive recruitment of these youth members help us reach our membership goals, but of greater importance, we will be sowing seeds for the future of Sons of Norway. In some cases membership will be continued at age 24, or years later, SON and Norwegian heritage may be of interest. We can't lose either way.
Also from Burt:

   Work will begin in April on our District Five Cookbook. We hope to have it published and ready for sale in October in time for Christmas. Please write out (or copy) your favorite recipe with your name and Lodge and send it to: Audrey Walsh, 1320 - 33rd Court, Kenosha, WI 53144 or email aakvik@sbcglobal.net. It doesn't have to be a Norwegian recipe - just one of your favorites. We want to have five recipes from each of our District Five lodges, but to avoid duplicates, ten or more would be helpful. Please make an effort to have your lodge represented! 

   We also need photos or original artwork for the cover and sectional pages. Please send these to Audrey also. 

   The deadline was March 31, but Audrey will accept items up to April 13, prior to our District Five Board meeting. 

   So far, we haven't received any recipes from your lodge. Our cookbook would be so much better if everyone was represented. As you can see, we have a little more time - not Much! Please send in your recipe(s). Contact a couple of friends and ask them to send in theirs. Having visited your meetings and tasting your "pot luck's" I know recipes are available.

Fraternally,

Burt

 p.s. Don't forget Heritage membership for relatives under the age of 15 years.

From Sandy Nelson
   After having dug to a depth of 10 meters last year, Scottish scientists found traces of copper wire dating back 100 years and came to the conclusion that their ancestors already had a telephone network more than 100 years ago. 
   Not to be outdone by the Scots, in the weeks that followed, British scientists dug to a depth of 20 meters, and shortly after, headlines in the UK newspapers read: "British archaeologists have found traces of 200 year old copper wire and have concluded that their ancestors 
already had an advanced high-tech communications network a hundredyears earlier than the Scots." 
   One week later, "The Klub", a Sunburg, Minnesota newspaper reported the following: "After digging as deep as 30 meters in corn fields near Games Lake, Ole Johnson, a self taught archeologist, reported 
that he found absolutely nothing.  Ole has therefore concluded that 300 years ago Norwegians were already using wireless."
Karmøy - The Hidden Treasure of Norway's West Coast from: Everything Norway.com
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   Karmøy is an island located on the west coast of Norway, south of Bergen and north of Stavanger. The island is connected to the mainland by bridge at the city of Haugesund.The island's major towns are Skudneshavn, Kopervik, and Akrehamn. 

   Karmøy was the major headquarters for the Viking chieftans around 1000. Mysterious archeological remains continued to be discovered on the island. These remains included secret tunnels and pathways which the Vikings used to escape enemies. Runic formations that date back to the Viking era abound on the island - Norway's own version of Stonehedge. The most obvious Viking landmark on the island is the St. Olaf's Church at Avaldsnes. The church dates to 1248. 
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   Karmøy's history and economy was founded primarily upon the herring industry. During the German occupation of Norway, Karmøy's inhabitants survived primarily on fish. The herring fisheries in Karmøy and nearby Haugesund were a major supplier of herring to European and Russia markets where high quality herring was in great demand. 

   A little known fact is that one of Europe's largest copper mines was located in the village of Visnes, Karmøy. This large copper mine, which was partially owned by the French, was the source of the copper for the Statue of Liberty. A museum was created at the site called the Visnes Grubemuseum. It outlines the history of Karmøy coppper mining. 
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   Today Karmøy boasts quaint fishing towns, a series of beautiful white sand beaches encased between grassy dunes, and a mountainous center dotted with freshwater lakes. A dolphin, Flipper, is known to visit the island during the summer, so visitors should keep their eyes open for the playful and friendly creature! 
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  Editor’s note: This island had one of the highest emigration percentages in Norway. I have been told that one out of every two families in this village had members that “went to America”. Most settled in New Bedford, MA and joined the fishing community.
Birthdays

April
   Sonja Kinney[1], Katherine Sanders[2],Dorthe Baardsesth[6],  Robert Price Jr.[18], Donna Kent[25], Robert Price, Sr.[26], Walter Varland[27].
 May    
    Roald Storetvedt[1], Kortney Flem[4], Rosalie Wingler[14], Robert Niehaus[15], Vicki Petreman[15], Dan Beckman[18]
 June
    Lance Larsen[2], Clare Williams[7], John T.Ericksen[11], Anders Nerli[11], Siri Timo[11], Pamela Nelson[13], Susan Price[18], Joyce Kosobud[23], Kjetil Marstrander[24], Carol Stone[25], James Lee[27], Carol Luiso[28]. 
From Nelda:
   I received information about a concert by the Cincinnati Symphony on Friday, April 13, 2007 at Music Hall. The Scandinavian Society is getting a group together and if at least 10 people go the tickets are half price. 

Agenda:
   Boutique hours 9:30am-1pm in Music Hall lobby

   Classical Conversation 10:00am

   Concert 11:00am
   Post-concert luncheon Buffet in Critic's Club

$25.00 per person (does not include concert ticket)

(I don't know how much the concert tickets are as that info was not included). 

   The music will be mostly Scandinavian, A Nordic sound scape of music with Paavo Jarvi and the Cincinnati Symphony with guest violinist Pekka Kuusisto. 

   If you are interested please contact Helle Banner Hoemann, at hbhoemann@fuse.net  .

 

 Ashville Viking Festival
     April 28/29/2007  10 A.M to 5 P.M 

    This is the fourth year for the festival and each year it keeps getting bigger and better.  Our lodge members Ed and Nancy Vallette, are leaders of the Viking group and put their heart and soul into the festival.  Some of you might remember them from the program they did for the lodge meeting several years ago.
    You can go to the festival website, www.ashvillevikingfest.com to check on all the activities and programs during the festival. Our lodge will have a booth at the festival, and we plan to do some fundraising, and promote Sons of Norway.
    On Friday, April 27, they will be sailing a Viking ship on the Scioto River in Columbus. You could even go sailing on the Viking ship if you wish.
    If you are interested in helping at the booth during the festival, or sailing on the Viking ship, contact Esther Charlton for information and details.
From Anders Marstrander
    Here is a tip from Anders regarding the special alphabet used for Norwegian.

   All you need is a standard keyboard, a laptop keyboard will not work.  This is because you need the numeric keys on the right side of the keyboard.  You also need to find the “Alt” key. Push the “number lock” key down first, then by holding the “Alt” key while typing 4 numbers in sequence you can get any special character, these are the sequence for the Norwegian special characters:

Æ  – Alt 0198

Ø  – Alt 0216

Å  – Alt 0197

æ – Alt 0230
ø  – Alt 0248

å  – Alt 0229
Remember to go to:
website: www.evensens.net/sons/sons.html
Upcoming Events:
April21st White Elephant Sale
May 17th Dinner at Kari Poe’s home.
President                            Vice-President

    Nelda Chandler                        Carol Stone
    11409 Geneva Rd.                     224 Countryside Dr
     Forest Park, OH 45440           Lebanon, OH 45036
     513-742-9504                          513-228-0245
     Neldaandelma@earthlink.net   cm8stone@yahoo.com
  Secretary                           Treasurer

      Rosalie Wingler                         Carol Luiso

      7983Quail Meadow Ln.             1006 Paxton Lake Dr.

      West Chester,OH 45069            Loveland, OH 45140           

      513-779-2166                              513-683-3631                        

      rwingler@fuse.net                      Chluiso@aol.com
Social Director              Webmaster

      Nina T. Downs                            Lois Evensen

      1478 Montegor Dr.                      P.O.Box 9450

      Cincinnati, OH 45230                 Cincinnati,OH 45209

      513-561-1759                              513-281-8408

      Ninatdowns@fuse.net       Lois@evensens.net
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Edvard Grieg Lodge 657 District 5

                Cincinnati-Dayton, Ohio
C/O Esther Charlton

3798 Susanna Dr.

Cincinnati,Oh 45251
Adopt-A-School                Tubfrim                                      

     Donna Marstrander                     Arlene Rice                         

     5527 Woodvalley Ct.                  2 Forest Pl.            

     Mason, Ohio 45040-2622          Glendale, OH 45246                     

     513-398-4285                            513-771-4378               

    dmarstrander@gmail.com         Clocks@usadatanet.net       

   Membership                    Newsletter

     Esther Charlton                            Per Flem


     3798 Susanna
Dr.                        4269 Berryhill Ln.

     Cincinnati, OH 45254                 Blue Ash, OH 45242

     513-923-3798
                             513-791-8942

Esthersofn@aol.com    Perflem@rectomolded.com                                                 
     Publicity                       Foundation                          
    Siri Timo                                    Anders Marstrander                       
     6873 Rosetree Pl.                        5527 Woodbury Ct
     Mason, OH 45040                       Mason, OH 45040-2622
    513-398-4285                               513-398-4285
   Siri@Cinci.rr.com         Anders@Marstrander.com
